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Newsletter for the Families of Children with Special Needs 

 

PAC Representatives 

 

ALMONT 
Dawn Wedemeyer- (586) 615-7858 

Holly Ardman—(586) 372-1942 

Kelley Bussen—(810) 841-5334 

DRYDEN 
Melanie Starr—(810) 895-6449 

IMLAY CITY 
Melivia Mutch- (810) 724-3918 

Denise Kipp (Rossen)-(810) 721-1342 

Heather Brown- (810) 614-4746 

LAPEER 

Kim Hall-(810) 664-4743  Chairperson 

Debbie LeClaire- (810) 656-1188 

VACANCY  

 

LAPEER COUNTY ISD 
Regina Starr- (810) 623-2041 

Jessica Dombeck- (810) 701-0486 

 

NORTH BRANCH 
Becky Baksa—(989) 245-7308 

Amy Hyrman- (810) 287-2806 

CHATFIELD 
Contact Lapeer County ISD  

 

 

Feel Free to contact your local representative for assis-

tance or questions.   

Meeting Dates 

2018:  

October 1 

6:00 PM-8:00 PM 

“Michigan Special  
Education Mediation” 

 

November 5 

6:00 PM– 8:00 PM 

“Smart 9-1-1”          
START Passport             

Business Meeting 

2019: 

January 7 

6:00 PM– 8:00 PM 

“Social Security Disability 

& SSI” 

February 4 

6:00 PM– 8:00 PM 

“Transition Planning– 
Life After School” 

Business Meeting 

March  4 

6:00 PM– 8:00 PM 

“Family Support Subsidy” 

May 6 

6:00 PM– 8:00 PM 

“Children’s Special 
Health Care” 

Business Meeting 

The Lapeer County ISD Special Education  

Parent Advisory Committee 

 

The Lapeer County Parent Advisory Committee (PAC) is a group of 

educators and parents representing our local school districts whose 

primary focus is to stay informed regarding Special Education plans 

and changes, current trends in Special Education at the County, 

State, and Federal level, and if needed, to assist and promote part-

nerships among parents and educators that benefit students with 

disabilities. 

The PAC takes an active role in the development of the Lapeer 

County Special Education Mandatory Plan, a document which de-

scribes the delivery of special education services in Lapeer County.  

The PAC provides workshops and speakers from the county and 

state-wide programs which can richly serve not only the parents of 

children with special needs, but in many instances the individual with 

the disability.       

The PAC meets at: 

Lapeer County ISD Education and Technology Center 

690 N. Lake Pleasant Road, Attica, MI. 
6 p.m.—8:00 p.m.   

Michigan Special Education Mediation 

October 1, 2018 (6:00-8:00 PM) 

The 1st PAC Presentation Of The New School Year 

Read More On Page 4 



The Next Parent Advisory Committee (PAC)  PRESENTS: 

 

 

 

Michigan Outreach Representative  

Beth Kohler Will Cover: 

 Services free to schools and parents  

 Meeting facilitation  

 Mediation  

 Collaboration skills training  

“Michigan Special Education 
Mediation” 

Monday, 
October 1, 2018 

6:00 pm – 8:00 pm 

 
Lapeer County Education and  

Technology Center  

690 N Lake Pleasant Rd, Attica 
48412   

 

 

 

 

 October 1, 2018 -  “Michigan Special Education Mediation” 

 November 5, 2018-  “Smart 9-1-1”/ “START Passport Overview” / Business Meeting 

 January 7, 2019 -  “Social Security Disability & SSI” 

 February 4, 2019 - “Transition Planning– Life After School”/ Business Meeting 

 March 4, 2019 - “Family Support Subsidy”  

 May 6, 2019 - “Children’s Special Health Care” / Business Meeting  

 

Parent Advisory Committee Meeting Dates 

2018-2019 

MSEMP New Hotline Number: 

1-833-KIDS1ST or 1-833-543-7178  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My name is Dawn Wedemeyer,  I am a lifelong resident and Almont graduate.  My husband Pete 

and I are raising three wonderful children, twin boys Jarod and Jacob, 19, and a daughter Anna, 15. 

 Jarod was diagnosed with non verbal autism at the age of 15 months old. Jarod attended both pub-

lic and private school throughout the years.  He is currently in the ROCK pro-

gram at Ed Tech where he is successful with following schedules and working 

jobs on and off site. Besides personal experience, I am a resource room teacher 

at Almont High School for the past 12 years and previously 3 ½ years at Imlay 

City Middle School.  I am a strong advocate of all people with different abilities 

and I look forward to being part of the PAC. 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello my name is Debbie LeClaire and I am so excited to be a part of the PAC 

team. There are so many new ideas and different avenues for our special 

needs kids! I am looking forward to sharing ideas with all of you! My son is Lo-

gan LeClaire.  He is in the fifth grade at Mayfield School. Logan has Phelan 

McDermid syndrome. This is a very rare syndrome that affects less than 1600 

people worldwide and in Michigan alone there are 30 families that it impacts!  

We are very blessed with our little Logan and his older brother Michael and sis-

ter Madison.  He enjoys his school and friends and spending time with his family. I am very passion-

ate about our special needs kids and making sure we do everything we can to help them through 

school and life! What we take for granted they work very hard to overcome!  I would like to share a 

quote that is a very good guide for all of us: “If a child is not learning the way you are teaching, then 

you must teach in the way the child learns" - Rita Dunn 

Welcome New  

Parent Advisor Committee (PAC)  

Representative! 



Forever Friends Network    

Is located at:              

323 Jefferson St,  

Lapeer MI 

For More Information On Upcoming Events, Visit:  http://www.foreverfriendsnetwork.net/ 

Special Olympics  

Fall 2018 



All support seminars will 
be held at:                           
Pine Tree Center,           
590 Pine Tree Rd,                       
Lake Orion, MI 48362  

About Celebrate Hope, LLC 
Celebrate Hope LLC seeks to partner with 
you as you traverse the journey from devas-
tation to hope and help you rewrite your sto-
ry. Lisa and John not only have the training 
and experience to help you work through 
what you are dealing with but they have the 
skills to bring you to a place of hope. 

Parent/Caregiver Seminar 
 
Are you a parent/caregiver struggling to come to terms with the challenges of raising a child with unique 
or complex needs? Are you struggling with intense emotions like sadness, anger, grief, frustration, fear, 
etc. and are not sure how to move forward? Do you need help with how to find acceptance? 
 
Lake Orion Community Schools and Celebrate Hope, LLC invite you to join us for our Seminar and 
Meeting Support for the 18-19 school year. This opportunity is open to ALL parents/caregivers of a stu-
dent attending an Oakland county public school.   
 
John Ball from Celebrate Hope has extended an invitation to parents in Lapeer County.  

This free seminar is a resource for parents and caregivers who are looking for practical coping 
skills.  
Register at:  https://www.smore.com/mc3u5-celebrate-hope-seminar-for-pare 
  

-Or- 
 

RSVP by entering https://goo.gl/XZV5r9 into your browser! 

This opportunity is made possible by a partnership between Oakland Schools, Celebrate Hope, LLC, 
and Lake Orion Community Schools. 
 
Celebrate Hope is owned by John Ball and Lisa Goyette. They have over 30 years of educational and 
professional experience & each are the parent of a child with special/unique needs. 
They UNDERSTAND the struggles parents deal with. They are passionate about helping and commit-
ted to share what they know to bring forth healing to those in need. 

https://goo.gl/puexBY


Introducing the  

John's Crazy Socks  

Autism Can Do Scholarship 

 
John here. Many of my colleagues here at John's Crazy Socks 
are on the autism spectrum. I want the world to see what my 
friends on the autism spectrum can do. We would never be able to do all we do without them.  
 
We are committed to supporting people on the autism spectrum and we want to make sure we give back. So 
we have created the John's Crazy Socks Autism Can Do Scholarship. The winner will receive $3,000 to pay 
for college or a technical school. Please share this news with your friends and family.  

I want to thank you for making it possible to offer the John's Crazy Socks Autism Can Do Scholarship. You buy 
our socks and support us, that let's us give more people jobs and give back more. So thank you very much.  

It's September. Time for back to work and back to school. It is time for football (the Jets won!) and time for new 
socks. I'm wearing my new Grilled Cheese Socks. What new socksare you wearing? 

We're spreading happiness so I hope the socks make you happy. 
You can learn more about the John's Crazy Socks Can Do Scholarship, go to:   

 https://johnscrazysocks.com/ 

What is Family Matters?  

Family Matters is an outreach effort from the Michi-
gan Department of Education, Office of Special Edu-
cation (MDE OSE).  Family Matters provides parents with information about special ed-
ucation and other resources.  

http://trk.klclick.com/wf/click?upn=-2BC8CpMDksCpFpVEcZLenq8dv-2BlBy2E1KIkEpeG0FMAleMVstmhpjSKEDOHLharvT643qFFyUvakxJWQ8rxfnqHaBbQDK-2Bigi7odUkX8l7aDjYkZctUzl5ILXBkiSaHTKF9akrpp4Yq1yDHWRfKm6PPVIz9Mh0Jmgop-2B13xWzEC6w0jTaASAXTJ5Ld49n5Dhy27WYAC-2BVw4P7IFUr0yd7L
http://trk.klclick.com/wf/click?upn=-2BC8CpMDksCpFpVEcZLenq8dv-2BlBy2E1KIkEpeG0FMAleMVstmhpjSKEDOHLharvT643qFFyUvakxJWQ8rxfnqHaBbQDK-2Bigi7odUkX8l7aDjYkZctUzl5ILXBkiSaHTKF9akrpp4Yq1yDHWRfKm6PPVIz9Mh0Jmgop-2B13xWzEC6w0jTaASAXTJ5Ld49n5Dhy27WYAC-2BVw4P7IFUr0yd7L
http://trk.klclick.com/wf/click?upn=-2BC8CpMDksCpFpVEcZLenq8Y5KJXRmLSDF8aoeFfl8JvniEvBWvvi-2FUqbSz1MkWwBosx2z2jKb6QuBpBK3hA3A3RFycKNABqAWFY8yYguDqeDbKtTUOdy03LqSkjJTvr-2FJlJfxFFB4A-2BX8R0yiBXwu7M-2FkGGcEFdgi5Ak162Y4xKad4L2GPl6bXDCz2BqnPMG1XiSUH4rIJd3Qmb8oYkCi
http://trk.klclick.com/wf/click?upn=-2BC8CpMDksCpFpVEcZLenq8Y5KJXRmLSDF8aoeFfl8JvbRaYNw2MjkSSnK4WGcrhil4K-2BnHy5GiNAZcFVdJxa6sOczJTllfeUEMs3d-2FkQm54sfaUlJzPRSPca7vOIsttvZwNsWpHQVlPUVm-2FXllQrEGCX6lUd-2FgxZF1q7aQXRwQ7K4wX0KE0c2itSocqWEkiKfv-2B9kTLks1B0cKlnDli


North Branch Office 

3789 Huron Ave. 

North Branch, MI 

810-270-2121 

Imlay City Office 

6800 Newark Rd. 

Imlay City, MI 

810-721-7550 

Lapeer CMH accepts most insurance plans and:  

Medicaid, Medicare, Tricare, Blue Cross Blue 

Shield, McLaren, Veteran’s Choice 

By subscribing to Text For “Tots” messages you will receive important infor-

mation and tips for your kids ages birth to kindergarten entry. 

Learn more about: 

• Developmental screenings 

• Preschool programs 

• Parent groups 

• Local activities 



Download: Anxiety Log to Find Out Why 
Your Child Gets Anxious or Stressed & 

Calming Strategies  

https://www.understood.org 

Parents want the best for their children. We do, too. For the first time ever, 
15 nonprofit organizations have joined forces to support parents of the one 
in five children with learning and attention issues throughout their journey.  

More Resources Can Be Found By Visiting:  https://www.understood.org 



We would like to reach parents/caregivers who are experienced and may want to become a 
Mentor to support other parents.  Please share the attached flyer with parents who might 
have an interest in attending.  This training is open to all families who have a child with a 

medical, physical, developmental, behavioral or emotional condition.  

Snacks, pizza and refreshments will be provided. 

(If needed, parking, mileage and childcare may be reimbursed with prior approval) 

Please use this link to register : 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/saginaw-parent-mentor-training-october-13-2018-tickets-49488953793 

Please register by October 10, 2018. Space is limited! 

If you have any questions prior to the day of training, please call the Family Phone Line: 800-359-3722. 

To reach us on the day of training, please call 517-944-4304 . 



Tutoring For Students 
Many parents are not sure how to help their children succeed in school. However, with training 
and support, they can become more involved in home learning activities and have a chance to 
help their children succeed. The Family Literacy Center, in partnership with the Lapeer District Li-
brary offer free tutoring to help your child succeed.  

Call us to find out how we can help. We offer a variety of classes for parents. Family Literacy Cen-
ter’s Child tutoring program may be available, too.  

Family Literacy Center 

PO Box 485 

311 Higgins Street 

Lapeer, MI  48446 

810-664-2737 

ican@readlapeer.org 

HOURS: 

Monday-Thursday  

9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

 

Friday 

9:00 am to Noon 

Dyslexia affects at least 1 

out of every 5 children in the 

United States  

 

Dyslexia represents the most 

common and prevalent of all 

known learning disabilities. 

 

Find more out about dyslexia 

by visiting: 

https://dyslexiaida.org/ 


